MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

May 26, 2020
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on May 26, 2020 and called to order by Chairman Chimirri at 7:04 p.m. performed virtually provided by Zoom with the following present:

Chairman





Ermanno Chimirri
Commissioner




Bart Gugel                                                          
Commissioner




Thomas Chance
Commissioner




Keith Miller

Chief






Frank Russo

1st Asst. Chief




Bruno Rocco


District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

District Manager




Robert Simpson
District Clerk




Frank Cuoco

District Counsel




Bill Glass

Virtual Pledge to the Flag led by Chairman Chimirri followed by a moment of silence.
Warrants and Claims in the amount of $83,406.60; 26 checks that have been reviewed, approved and paid.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Miller seconded by Comm. Chance with all in favor.

Motion to approve 1 voided check in the amount of $60.00 made by Comm. Miller seconded by Comm. Chance with all in favor. An explanation was given by District Secretary for the voided check.
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District Secretary reported on behalf of District Treasurer:

· All Commissioner are in receipt of Revenue and Expense Budget Analysis dated 4/30/20.

· Advised we are on track to be under budget overall for 2020.

· Held discussion regarding purchase of air compressor system and radios for budget line items.

· Held a discussion regarding 2019 Audit performed by Cullen & Danowski and their draft reports for review.

· Proudly congratulated Lori Ann (District Secretary), the Board and all Administrative staff for a job well done.  There are no new comments from Auditors for the past audit.

· Offered for Chris Reino to meet with Board if they choose to.

Motion to approve previous minutes dated May 11, 2020 made by Comm. Gugel seconded by Comm. Chance with all in favor.

Chairman Chimirri advised the comments from public resident will be addressed later on in meeting.

Correspondence:

· Comm. Chimirri advised the approved badge specs have been received from the Chiefs that were previously requested.  District Clerk will research the vendors from which to purchase them.

Chief Russo:

· We continue to follow restricted response protocols, not scanning, limiting personnel maximizing distance.

· We continue to provide FRES with readiness reporting 2x per week.

· Since our last meeting, no members have self-reported quarantine or coronavirus related status

· Received the SCBA fill station training as provided by Coastal, working on in service training.

· We participated in a Road to Recovery Tour hosted by EI chamber of commerce

· We conducted a virtual Memorial Day service and had 38 attendees.

· Work is in progress for our participation in two school related events.  RCK Gymnasium dedications and something for the graduating class of 2020
· Looking forward to our region entering phase 1 of the reopening, and as our region enters phase 1, we will be updating our own protocols too 

· Held discussion regarding future birthday parades
· Testing and sanitation are vital
Would like to purchase branded & reusable face masks and distribute them to the membership.

· Provided high level plan for department final salute for Ex Capt./ Commissioner Maieli under the circumstances

· Open items/follow ups:

· MDT were submitted last Wednesday for update

· Connex boxes updates for training – open. 

1st Asst. Chief Rocco:

· Advised training is all good with SCBA

· Cascade system valve all good.

· Advised hands on this Wednesday, engine 1, company by company for SCBA only while social distancing and keeping with guidelines

· Advised former member inquired about early Losap benefits.  District Secretary advised she will look into it and report back.

· Advised hurst tool training to begin in June, company by company every Wednesday night Hurst tool qualified only.
Chief Russo reported on behalf of Chief Peluso:

· Advised we are in receipt of radio holders and have been distributed.

· Advised we are on top of PPE and cleaning supplies

· Requested additional supplies (apparatus).  District Manager advised he will follow up with inventory.

Comm. Chance:

· Thanked the Chiefs for the virtual Memorial Day, thought it went very well.

· Held a discussion regarding new bunting for Headquarters and Station 2.  The same for both stations.

Comm. Gugel:

· Held a discussion regarding the purchase of 15 new helmets for new gear.

· Old helmets will be approved to be surplus another time.
Motion to approve the purchase of 15 helmets NTE $5233.50 following NFPA regulations made by Comm. Gugel seconded by Comm. Chance with all in favor.

Comm. Miller:

· Nothing to add at this time.

Chief Russo gave details for Comm. Maieli service arrangements.

Comm. Chimirri:

· Handset status? District Manager advised not everything has been received yet.

· Read aloud the lowest bid result for project at Station 2. 

· Held a discussion explaining email received from District Counsel regarding Executive Government orders on bond vote; earliest being 9/15/20.

District Clerk:

· Brought attention to the losses we have endured during these past few months, Lori Ann’s Mom and Chief Russo’s brother John.  Condolences on the loss of Tony Maieli.
· Air Compressor update: met with Coastal for training and install process.

· Building continues to be Covid-19 sprayed each day.  

· Advised sprinkler system will need a valve repair.

· Advised no word from Chivas yet, may still be closed.

· Advised SCBA bottles are in and inventoried, bar coded.  Hydro up in November this year.

District Manager:

1. Amazon purchases of approximately $400 – Docking stations for Surface Pro computer, wireless mouse, wireless keyboard and UPC replacement batteries.

2. New Scott compressor training was done by Frank Cuoco.  Keys were given to Chiefs and one in dispatch.

3. Paperwork submitted for COVID-19 grant through Islip Town Community HUD check should be received shortly.
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District Manager cont.
4. Approval for $3,500.00 to transition low band county paging to high band. (RF Design)

5. Sub Station

· Light bulbs changed in sign 

· Thermostat relay in communication room replaced

6. Radio holders were received and put on apparatus.

7. New feeder for copy machine in district office replaced total cost $600.00

8. Chiefs IPads are currently being updated with requested apps and email.
9. New dispatcher recorder installed

10. Reimburse Frank Cuoco $130.00 for jack hammer that was broken when district borrowed it.  Motion to approve reimbursement made by Comm. Gugel seconded by Comm. Miller with all in favor.
Motion to approve transition from low band to high band NTE $3500.00 made by Comm. Miller seconded by Comm. Gugel with all in favor.

District Counsel:

· Gave an update as to Losap discussion and adopting a special resolution.

Motion to move to Executive session at 7:59 p.m. made by Comm. Gugel seconded by Comm. Chance with all in favor.

Motion to move out of Executive session at 8:10 made by Comm. Chance seconded by Comm. Miller with all in favor.

District Personnel discussed during Executive session.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:12 p.m. made by Comm. Chance seconded by Comm. Gugel with all in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino
District Secretary

